

Oriole Nation Booster Club

The School District of North Fond du Lac

225 McKinley Street North Fond du Lac, WI 54937

> Phone: (920) 929-3750 FAX: (920) 929-3696

05/03/2017

7:00 - Call to order - Joe Maramonte - Welcome!!

7:03 - Approve April minutes - Aaron Sadoff and Robert Giese - motion passed

7:04 - Treasurer's Report - Balance \$34, 200 - given by Angie Nintz, motion made to accept report made by Roger Duley and Michael Zagar - discussion - none - motion passed.

7:07 - Fundraising Report - Aaron Sadoff -

Butchers Block - made almost \$1000

Walleye Weekend - went through some of the menu items - sign up has been sent out. Need more volunteers are needed in the middle of the days and in the evenings. Asking that no students 18 and younger serving. We do not want our students serving.

Oriole Open - Thursday Aug. 10th - The President's are playing - cost is \$25 -

Friday Aug. 11th - Golf etc, cost is \$60.

Goal is to make between \$6000 - \$7000.

Script - Please use it. This is an easy way to support our schools.

Calendars - We can make roughly \$20,000 from selling all 1000. Please start selling. A new prize added is Sweatshirt Saturday by Holiday Automotive - This prize will be awarded the last Saturday of each month along with the daily prize money. Dates of the calendar are September 1st 2017 to August 30th of 2018. Cost of the calendar is \$30. Calendars really showcase our district and all that we are doing. Great job!! The winners are based on the state lottery system Daily Pick 3. Sell with the mindset "Selling for all our students." Come and pick up your calendar to sell and return to the district office. Goal is to sell them by end of the school year. Our final cutoff date will be Sept. 1st 2017.

Buffalo Wild Wings - When you eat there and share with them that you are part of Oriole Nation they will give us 10% back. We have passed Marian University in this fund raising. Way to go Oriole Nation.

Robin Maramonte and Todd Stechbacker - approve the Fundraising report.

- **7:20** Update on the North Fond du Lac Wrestling Mat The mat is ordered and is coming. The mat says North Fond du Lac. They will be putting on a "sticker" that has Oriole Nation on it.
- **7:23** Elections. Last month we nominated Rob Giese for Activity Director, Jodi Giebel for secretary and Joe Maramonte for President. We had only one nomination per position. Seeking a motion to support these nominations Jerry Scudella and Robin Maramonte. These positions will be held by those currently holding them. Thank you to all board members.
- 7:25 Budget Submissions. Our goal was to have all the budgets submitted by tonight. Aaron Sadoff will look at each one to see if there are items on there that the school district will pick up. Then in June ON budget committee will go through the budgets. A committee member will contact the advisor or the club or sport if they have questions regarding what was submitted. In July the budgets will be up for approval. Please attend the July meeting for your budget to be approved. Joe Maramonte did some more explaining of the budget process and shared some of the plans that are in the works. Some of these plans will not be decided on until we know our profit from Walleye Weekend. The larger purchases that were requested have been made from the 2016 2017 budget. We need about \$10,00 of our money budget for the start up costs for Walleye Weekend. Items from this year's budget can still be submitted. Please feel free to submit requests if you have some.

The Friendship PTO and Bessie Allen PTO are now called ONSET (Oriole Nation Student Engagement Team). We

are all working together.

If you have a request for additions to your budget please get the information to Joe Maramonte a week before our meeting. We need you present at our meeting so if there are questions you can answer them. Your request may not be approved if there is not representation at the meeting. This is for requests outside of your submitted budgets.

The school district is carving out a budget of about \$5000 for those teams that make it to State or Nationals.

Discussion took place as to how the Budget Submissions work. The submitted budgets go before the board at the July ON meeting.

- **7:40 Record Boards** Track and Powerlifting record boards are going to be replaced with boards that are similar to the Wrestling record board. We do need someone to help find the records for our sports from the past. Several sports are searching for this information. The goal is to just post results to the best of our knowledge. If someone sees an error on the board we will fix it. The mindset is that "Records are made to be broken." Please let ON know if your sport would like a record board.
- 7:45 Attendance Review Very pleased with the number in attendance today. Thank you to all those in attendance.
- 7:45 Seeking ideas for ways to sell our calendars. Some ideas are for competition Volleyball against Cross Country etc. Another idea is Just get out there and sell them all. The final idea is to just " Get it done!" Please just go out and sell.
- 7:50 VEX update at Worlds. The team learned a lot. The robots did not travel well. This was a good learning experience. The kids worked hard to fix the robots and were able to do some of the competition. They represented us well. Our team is poised as one of the best teams in the State. We are a young team too. Congratulations.
- 7: 53 Wrestling Team would like to thank ON for the new mat. Another celebration is 4 of our wrestlers were named to the All State Teams.
- 7:55 Concessions. Thank you to all who have helped us this year. The coming Friday May 5th we have a double header in softball. We are seeking workers. The goal is to get our early fall concessions out sooner so volunteers can plan ahead. Brandon Switz posed the question as to how we can get the message out to all of our families that we need help in our concessions. We are seeking for a way to get this message out to all. We need parent help at the concessions only to support our students. We need to find a way to connect with our younger families. The idea is to have a parent representative seek out volunteers from other parents to help at concessions. The parent rep is to get the word out to the other parents in their group. It is up to the coach to sign up. What we are finding out is that people want to help. They just need to be asked. We are asking the parent rep to find a parent to be at concessions to support the kids.
- **8:03** Budget request has come in for summer volleyball Robin Maramonte and Charlene Juoni motion passed. One member opposed.
- 8:05 Motion to adjourn Rob Giese and Dawn Niemuth.